
20th May 1932. 

Dear Mr. Swift, 

Thank you for your letter of the 26th April enclosing a copy 

of the memorandum containing the proposals for the ~oundation of 

an International Memorial to Florence Nightingale together with a 

copy of the resolutions p ssed by the Executive Committee of the 

League of Red Cnoss Societies at its meeting held on April 25th 

1932. This matter was considered by my Council at their 

meeting last week when the following resolution was passed:-

"That the Council of Bedford College are in agreement with the 
proposals for the foundation of an International , emorial to 
Florence Nightingale and with the resolutions passed by the 
Executive Committee of the League of Red Cross Societies at 
its meeting held on npril 25th 1932, provided that11 should 
the plans for the International Florence Nightingale Memorial 
Foundation in London mature and it be desired that Bedford 
College take any part tn the educational work, responsibility 
for the conduct of the courses be under the control of the 
Council of Bedford College in the same way as they at present 
control the courses for International Students under the 
League of Red Cross Societies." 

This resolution has been conveyed to the College of Nursing 

and I hope to let you know shortly that they are in agreement with 

these proposals. 

Yours truly, 

Princtpal. 


